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Partner Agency Updates:

1) United Way East Ontario: 2020 Call for Proposals
I confirmed with Fraser Scantlebury that we can submit two applications and strategized under which funding priority we should apply.  I made it clear to Fraser that our priority was funding for Adult Diversion.
a) Submitted Document Checklist Feb 11, 2020
b) Submitted Adult Diversion Proposal Feb 18th, 2020 for $14,000
c) Submitted BE STRONG 2.0 in Youth Centres Proposal Feb 18th, 2020 for $15,000
Note: we will be notified in early May and the funding cycle is July 1, 2020 to June 30, 2021

2) OPP Presentations: I completed 8 platoon presentations
6:00am Carleton Place Detachment & 7:30a.m. Perth Detachment 
· Monday Feb 10, 	Joellen & Sheri
· Thursday Feb 13,	 Joellen
· Friday Feb 14, 	Joellen
· Monday Feb 17, 	Joellen 
The presentations went well as the police were very receptive and supportive of our program and appreciative of the coffee and muffins.  Many good stories about the people we had helped were shared by officers.  
I asked officers to sign-in (31 people) , and challenged them to attend the polar bear plunge. So far we have 7 yes’s (3 are senior staff and the interim chief), 4 maybe’s and several no’s that I am hopeful we can change into yes’s)


3) MAG: Youth Justice Committee – Attended YJC Teleconference on Jan 30th

4) Perth & District Community Foundation:  Restorative Families
Reminder:
The Teen Parenting Discussion Groups As part of our Restorative Families Program, Lanark County Community Justice is working in partnership with the Lanark, Leeds and Grenville District Health and together we are delivering:
 Teen Parenting Discussion Groups in Smiths Falls and Carleton Place
Feb 24, March 2, 9, 23, 30th - from 5:30-7:30p.m. -Rideau Community Health Centre in Smiths Falls
Apr 2, 9, 16, 23, 30th - from 5:30 - 7:30p.m. - Lanark Community Programs in Carleton Place
Update: Lake 88 Interview on Friday Feb 21st, 8:10a.m. Gwendy Lapp from Health Unit and Sheri Halladay. Plus 60 - 30 second ads X 2.
Please share on your personal Facebook pages

5) Investment Readiness Program: The Investment Readiness Program (IRP) application was completed by Christine, Dave & Joellen, and put on hold for further investigation into the Lanark Child and Youth Service Collaborative meetings about shared services/modernization under the Ministry of Children, Youth and Community Services, as lead by Lanark, Leeds & Grenville Child and Family Services.

6) Crown Update: 

Federal Crown: John Chalmers.  Sheri met with John Chalmers the Federal Crown about a few cases involving youth where she shared LCCJ’s desire to have donations imposed by the courts sent to LCCJ when appropriate.  John Chalmers agreed that this would be possible.

7) BE STRONG 2.0 in Schools: The application to Commonwell for BE STONG 2.0 as a response to conflict in schools will be started soon. Due on March 31st, 2020.
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